The regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Court Room :14&;;}
on February 1, 1966 at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Holcomb presiding.

Present: J.C. Holcomb, C.W. Bryant, V.0. Flanary, R.L. Collins

Absent: Archie Woods

Also Present: David Norman, City Manager & Leslie Mullins, Attorney
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

The city attorney advised council that he had discussed with Mr. George Hunnicutt
regarding release agreements for accounts receivable. He stated that Mr. Hunnicutt 3549
wanted the city to put pump back into wekiq and that he would grant them use of water
if and when needed. Council instructed the city manager to get estimate of cost of
putting pump back into well,

Mr. Norman advised council that as of this date he had not received all of the 3550
hospitalization insurance bids but expects to receive the remiander of them by the
first of the week. He asked council what date would be convenient to meet on this
subject. Council agreed on Tuesday night, February 8th,

Mayor Holbomb brought to council's attention the request of Dean Joe Smiddy of
ClInch Valley College that a member of the city's governing body be present at a 3551
meeting in Richmond, February 10th, regarding the making of Clinch valley College a
four year college. Council requested that Mr. Norman attend this meeting if at all
possible. Attorney Mullins advised council that he would be in attendance at this
meeting,

The city manager discussed with council briefly the adding of an additional 3552
filter to the filter plant. Council instructed the city manager to go ahead and
file for government grants.

Mr. Norman outlined the program of snow removal. Council discussed this program
briefly with the city manager. 3553

Mr. Norman discussed with council the increase in charge for special trash 3554
" pick-up. Council agreed to make charge of minimum of $5.00 per load or part load.

Mr. Norman advised council that representative from TVA would be here next week
to discuss water flow of Benges Branch. 3555

Mr. Norﬁm%/gave estimate of cost of 6!' line to Spring Avenue. He stated that cost
would be around $1650.00 and with labor running it over $2,000,00, Matter tabled. 3556

Mr. Norman advised council tht the insurance company for the City of Norton had 3557
requested the city to place a fence on wall beside Norton Hotel on 8th Street. Council
instructed Mr. Norman to go ahead with this project, as soon as possible.

Attorney Mullins advised council that in his opinion, the city charter is broad 3558

enough to cover pollution of streams.
Council instructed the city manager to write the State Water Control Board requesting

that they investigate and take care of this complaint, the stream near Roundtown Bridge. 3559

There being no further business to come before the council same adjourned.
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